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St Oswald’s CE Primary School 

Church Road, Aston Juxta Mondrum, Nantwich, Cheshire.  
CW5 6DP 

Telephone : 01270 623826 
 

Executive Head Teacher: Mrs Nicola Badger 
Principal: Mrs Louise McDonough 

admin@stoswald-worl.cheshire.sch.uk 
 

@stoswaldsworleston  

           ‘’Let your light shine’’       Matthew 5:16                                                          

This term we are celebrating thankfulness 

     Prayer of the week  

Dear Lord, 

Thank you for the World you made. 

Thank you for Creation, 

the beautiful trees and amazing animals. 

Thank you for you and me. 

Amen 

              School Diary Dates 2024 
 
September 
27th MacMillan Coffee Morning 
27th Open Day 
27th 2:45pm residential info 3/4 
27th 3:00pm residential info 5/6 
 
October 
3rd Favourite food day 
4th Fundraising film night £7 
10th Harvest Assembly 
14th Parents Evening  
17th Parents Evening 
24th PTA Autumn Disco 
24th Fluenz vaccination 
25th Autumn Disco 
25th Break up 
 
November 
4th Back to school 
15th Children in Need Day 
29th Academy School Photo Day 
30th Christmas Market tbc 
 
December 
18th Crewe Lyceum pantomime 
 
January 
23rd Y5/6 Chemistry with cabbage 
 
 

Happy Birthday 

Happy birthday to Elliot, Oscar,     
Edward and Sophia 

We hope you all have a wonderful  
birthday. 

 

Attendance of the week 

Owls 100% 
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   Let Your Light Shine, Our Stars of the Week 
 
Mrs McDonough ‘s Stars of the Week - Ed A for great communication and con-
sideration to others, Gretl for showing great determination and resilience this 
week, George H for being a great leader in worship this week  and Stanley B for being a super 
kind friend to everyone 

Owls  -  Loretta for settling in so well and making lots of friends, also Marlowe for trying so 
hard with phonics 

Deers  -  George H for working independently, also Scott for working so sensibly and hard 

Hedgehogs  - Dougie for fantastic science knowledge, also Edward for having a fantastic 
week 

Foxes - Aggie for trying so hard in her lessons and showing great perseverance, also Sonny 
for being so kind and responsible around school 

Wraparound care star of the week - Lyra for coming into breakfast club so beautifully 

Christian Value - Thankfulness 
Owls -  Luke for always using lovely manners and being thankful 

Deers - Lyra for always being thankful 

Hedgehogs -  Ziggy for always showing gratitude 

Foxes -   Sienna for always showing thankfulness to others 

 

 

 

 

My Maths Stars of the Week 

Joseph M 

Oliver N 

Ziggy B 

Olivia M 

Jamie J-B 

Daniel M 

Families Cheshire Magazine 

Families Cheshire Magazine Sep/Oct 2024  

https://issuu.com/familiesonline/docs/familiesmanchester_cheshireseptemberoctober2024dig?fr=xIAEoAT3_HX7w
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Mrs McDonough’s Messages 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

This week in our Collective Worship we have been continuing to focus on our Christian 
Value of the half term ‘Thankfulness’. I shared with the children a story about seeking 
happiness and we talked about a good way to seek happiness is to seek it in the Lord. We 
said ‘If you’re happy in God, you’ve got lasting happiness’. We show thankful worship of-
ten through song, and we have been learning several songs recently about being thankful 
for food and our harvest. We look forward to sharing some of these with you at our 
Harvest Service next month. 

Kitchen Closed 26/9/24 

We have found out today that Karen won’t be in school from Thursday 26th September 
for at least a week, but most likely two weeks. She is going into hospital for a planned 
procedure and we include her in our prayers and wish her a speedy recovery! Cheshire 
Catering are unable to send us a cook so we will be delivered a ‘cold dispatch’ daily from 
a neighbouring school. This will be sandwich/picnic bags. These will be ordered daily. 

Uniform 

I have seen a number of children starting to wear trainers again instead of school 
shoes. Please can I remind parents and pupils that children must wear black shoes on 
days where they wear uniform, and trainers on PE days.  We also now have a large num-
ber of pre-loved and new uniform in school available for a donation to school fund. We 
will run a sale every Friday this half term (weather permitting!) outside the main door. 
We are only able to take cash currently for uniform. If you have any uniform at home 
that your child has grown out of, including PE kits, jumpers and blazers, we would love to 
have them and help them find a new home.  

Attendance 

There has been lots of information in the press again and a few parents have spoken to 
me about holidays in term time. Our policies across the trust have been revised follow-
ing guidance from the Government. It is important to note that holidays during term 
time will no longer be authorised. Any holidays in term time will be given a 
‘G’ (unauthorised leave) code in the registers. These are reviewed half termly by the Lo-
cal Authority and may trigger a fine from Cheshire East LA.  

Macmillan Coffee Morning—Friday 27th September 8.45am-11am 

Our Ethos team have been busy today planning for our Macmillan coffee morning next 
week. They are asking for donations for our coffee morning to raise funds for such a 
wonderful cause. They are asking for donations of cakes, biscuits and sweet (or sa-
voury!) treats to sell on the day. Please can all donations come to school by 3.15pm on 
Thursday 26th Sept. 

We will also be offering children the chance to decorate a cupcake or cookie on Friday 
afternoon at playtime (2pm) for a donation of £1, to go to Macmillan. If you would like 
your child to take part, please send them in with some change next Friday. 
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Residential Visits for Y3/4 and Y5/6 

We are getting close to the deadline for deposits and bookings for both the Y3/4 and 
residential and the Y5/6. Your child will need to be booked on to the residential by Sep-
tember 30th.  We are running a short information afternoon on Friday 27th Sept, with 
an opportunity to ask any questions. 

Y3/4—2.45pm in the classroom 

Y5/6—3pm in the classroom 

We look forward to sharing some pictures and more information with you and the chil-
dren.  

Film Night—Friday 4th October 

We are running a film night (with some colouring activities too!) for all pupils in Recep-
tion to Year 6. It will run from 3.15pm-6pm and there will be two films on offer. These 
have been voted for by the children and will be:  

Encanto and Elemental. 

Tickets are £7 and include a hotdog (vegetarian or meat), a snack bag with sweet and 
savoury treats and unlimited drinks. We will have a short break in the middle.  

Tickets are limited to 30 in each room, so 60 in total. They will be available from Mon-
day morning at 9am on school spider, where you reserve a ticket and then bring in the 
payment before Friday 27th September. Tickets will be sold on a first come, first 
served basis.  

Open Day 

We are offering tours around school, led by myself and Head Boy and Girl or Deputy 
Head Boy and Girl for prospective parents and those interested in joining our nursery. 
Please spread the word to anyone who is looking for a school place now or in the future. 
Tours are at 9.30am, 11am and 1.30am and parents will need to book onto a session by 
contacting the school office. 

Wishing you a wonderful weekend and as always if you have any questions or concerns, 
please don’t hesitate to contact me via the school office or at: 

Principalstoswalds@RCSAT.cheshire.sch.uk 

Kind Regards,  

Louise McDonough 

Correspondence from Badged, uniform provider 
 

During the back to school period, we experienced some system errors. We have been in 
contact with the provider, and they have advised that we will need to have an entire 

system update and perform a full stock take to rectify these issues; this involves clos-
ing for a few days. We will therefore be closing 3 days next week from Tuesday the 
24th of September to Thursday the 26th of September with no access to the phone 

lines or our system.  Apologies for the inconvenience. 
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SEND 0-19+ health practitioners SEND Drop In
(On behalf of health visitor/school nursing services Cheshire East)

for parents/children & Young people for support/signposting/guidance with 
all SEND related issues and helping to understand why your child may be 

struggling and ideas that may help.  Think your child may have SEND and not 
sure where to go or what to do?

www.wchc.nhs.uk/services/special-educational-needs-and-disability-send-drop-in-sessions

Please note that for some of the Little Stars groups some of our SEND 
champions from our health visiting team will be in attendance 

rather than the 0-19 SEND health practitioners

SEND 0-19+ health practitioners SEND Drop In  (Health visitors and school nurses)
for parents/children & Young people for support/signposting/guidance with all SEND related issues 
http://www.wchc.nhs.uk/services/special-educational-needs-and-disability-send-drop-in-sessions

North Locality           
Rubys Fund Centre - Congleton
Monday 16th Sept 3.30-5.30pm (teatime club)
Wednesday 23rd Oct 10-12am

Ashgrove Family Hub – Macclesfield
Tues 10th September 9-12pm
Tues 15th October 9-12pm
Tues 12th November 9-12pm

Oakenclough Family Hub
Colshaw Drive
Wilmslow
SK9 2PZ

Rubys Fund
Roe Street
Congleton
CW12 1PG

Ash Grove Family 
Hub
Macclesfield
SK11 7TD

Knutsford CC
Manor Park North
Knutsford
WA16 8DB

Oakenclough Family Hub – Wilmslow
Wed 4th Sept  2-4pm (Marketplace Event)
Thurs 26th Sept 2-4.30pm

Knutsford Children’s Centre
Fri 4th Oct 10-12am

Disley Community Centre
Thurs 5th Sept 7-9pm

Fri 15th Nov 10-12am –
Disley Library

SEND 0-19+ health practitioners SEND Drop In South Locality
for parents/children & Young people for support/signposting/guidance with all SEND related issues 

(On behalf of health visitor/school nursing services Cheshire East)

http://www.wchc.nhs.uk/services/special-educational-needs-and-disability-send-drop-in-sessions

0-8 years @ Little Stars Group 1.30-2.30pm 
Sandbach family hub 
Mon 16th September
Mon 21st October
Mon 25th November
Mon 16th December

0-19+ years Drop in @ 
Monks Coppenhall SEND hub
Mon 9th September 1-3pm
Mon 7th October  1-3pm
Mon 4th November 1-3pm 
Mon 2nd December  1-3pm

Sandbach Family Hub (attached 
to school)
Crewe Road
Sandbach
CW11 4NS

Monks Coppenhall
SEND hub
Remer Street
Crewe
CW1 4LY

Nantwich Methodist Church
Hospital St, Nantwich, CW5 5RP

0-8 years @ Little Stars Group Nantwich 
Methodist Church, Hospital Street 1.30-
2.30pm
Wed 11th September 
Wed 16th October
Wed 13th November
Wed 11th December
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